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The California Transportation Commission Finds Colton Crossing Ineligible for State Funds

The California Transportation Commission (CTC) today unanimously voted not to accept the Baseline Agreement and Memorandum of Understanding regarding the Colton Crossing project. The CTC also transferred $97 million in programming authority previously available for the Colton Crossing project to the Southern California Consensus Group (which includes MTA and regional transportation agencies) who will now consider reprogramming of these funds. Although Colton Crossing is a project with much potential, in the last three years there has been no significant progress in the readiness of the project, the project continues to lack regional support and has not demonstrated sufficient public benefit. The CTC strongly urged all parties to attempt to reach agreement on the Colton Crossing project so that it could be reconsidered. 

We believe that these funds should be allocated for public safety improvements. Specifically, these funds should be directed towards the installation of a Positive Train Control system for Metrolink to prevent a tragic accident as the one that occurred in Chatsworth in September of 2008.

We are very appreciative of the $33 million in TIGER funds granted to the Colton Crossing project through the United States Department of Transportation (USDOT). These funds are valuable to Southern California and we urge our delegation to communicate with USDOT to ensure that these funds stay in Southern California.

Westside Subway Extension Project

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing the next round of community update meetings for the Westside Subway Extension Project. The meetings are scheduled from April 12, 2010 through April 21, 2010 and will present further refined station details and preliminary performance analysis of the rail alternatives under review in the agency’s Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Report.
Press Release Link:  http://www.metro.net/news/Simple_PR/next-round-metro-westside-subway-extension-communi/
Media Inquiry into the I-710 Tunnel Feasibility Study

The Associated Press has inquired about next steps for the I-710 Tunnel Feasibility Study. Staff reported that over the past year, we along with our consultant team have conducted a preliminary feasibility assessment of a bored or mined tunnel to extend the Route 710. The feasibility of tunneling was assessed from a physical, environmental and financial perspective, and concludes that the tunnel concept is feasible. A final presentation will be made to the project’s Joint Steering Committee and Technical Advisory Committee next week in South Pasadena. The study is currently anticipated to be presented for board consideration in April. The story is expected to run in the next week.

Chief Communications Officer Recognized for "Outstanding Contribution to the Urban Transport Industry"
Earlier this week, the international "Metro Awards" ceremony took place at London's Victoria Park Plaza. Over 250 executives representing 70 metro companies from 40 countries were in attendance. The Metro Awards recognize the leaders, innovators, creative talents and pioneers in the global Metro Rail industry. Its mission is "to identify and reward those individuals, teams and metros who have demonstrated an unparalleled ability to succeed".

Chief Communications Officer, Matt Raymond was one of three transit professionals--and the only one from the entire U.S.--recognized for "outstanding contribution to the Urban Transport Industry". Raymond was honored as a change agent and for his ceaseless championing of the customer, his leadership in repositioning the agency and transforming the perception of transit and the successful customer oriented services and programs he has introduced over his 20 years in the industry.
Construction Notice(s)
Metro Orange Line: Lassen Street between Owensmouth & Canoga

Beginning Monday, March 29, 2010 the MOL contractor will begin the first stage of utility work on Lassen St. between Owensmouth and Canoga. The utility work will include removing overhead utility lines and placing them underground. Activities to expect include survey layout, saw cutting, restriping, trenching, conduit, and vault placement and repaving.

What: 
Utility work preparation and placement of new vaults and conduit.
WHEN: Stage 1 activ
When:

Stage 1 activities will take place Monday through Friday beginning on Monday, March 29, 2010 at 6:00 a.m. and continue until Friday, April 2, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. Excavation will begin Monday, April 5, 2010 from 6:00 a.m. and continue until Friday, May 14, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. The overall utility work effort is expected to last through the fall of this year.
Where:

Lassen Street between Owensmouth and Canoga.
What to Expect: 

· 1 lane for eastbound traffic will be maintained.
· 2 lanes for westbound traffic will be maintained.
· Access will be maintained to businesses and residents at all times.
· Access to pedestrians will be maintained outside of the construction zone.
· Fire Department and emergency vehicle access will be maintained at all times.
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